
From: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, November 10, 2021 10:58 AM 
To: Cathy Weise <weisecathy@gmail.com>; Lori Bagwell <LBagwell@carson.org> 
Subject: RE: Senate vacancy 
 
This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message 
contains attachments, links, or requests for information. 

 
 

 
Greetings,   
   
Thank you for contacting Washoe311 and submitting your comment below. We have forwarded 
this comment to the appropriate staff for recording under the Board of County Commission meeting, 
taking place November 10, 2021. Let us know if you have any questions.   
   
Sincerely,  
 
 

 

Washoe311 Service Center  
Communications Division | Office of the County Manager 
washoe311@washoecounty.gov | Office: 3-1-1 | 775.328.2003 | Fax: 775.328.2491  
1001 E. Ninth St., Bldg A, Reno, NV 89512 

 

NOTICE: This communication, including any attachments, may contain confidential information and is intended 
only for the individual or entity whom it is addressed. Any review, dissemination, or copying of this communication 
by anyone other than the recipient is strictly prohibited by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. 
2510-2521. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email, delete and destroy all 
copies of the original message. 

 
From: Cathy Weise <weisecathy@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, November 10, 2021 10:41 AM 
To: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.gov>; LBagwell@carson.org 
Subject: Senate vacancy 
 

[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or 
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.] 

Washoe County Commissioners will be meeting this afternoon with the Carson City Supervisors to fill 
the vacancy created by the resignation of Senator Keikeffer.  
 
You believe that you must choose between Mr. Weise, a long time resident of Washoe County who now 
resides in Carson City, who has extensive legislative experience  and has expressed his concern over the 
impact redistricting will have on our mutual communities in the upcoming single issue session and Mr. 
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Tatro, who has no legislative experience yet is committed to both communities, is establishing an 
impressive curriculum vitae and is committee to filling the duties for the remaining term 
 
I suggest that you do not have to choose between them but that you have a third alternative and that is 
to select one for a portion of the vacancy and another for the remainder. Both candidates qualify under 
the provisions of NRS 218A and Article IV, Sections 4 and 12 of the Nevada Constitution and met the 
criteria and selection process. There is nothing in the statute that requires a single selection or that the 
selection be for the remainder of the term. Rather it merely indicates that the vacancy must (not shall) 
be filled in the manner the statute sets forth. 
 
Consequently, please consider appointing Mr. Weise for a period limited to the special session and 
appointing Mt. Tatro for the remaining 14 months of the term.  
 
I have had a limited amount of time to research this issue but have found nothing to prevent you from 
doing so. Thank you for your consideration and service. 
 
 
Cathy Valenta Weise 
P. O. Box 22090 
Carson City, Nevada  89721 
775-742-1099 
weisecathy@gmail.com 
 
 
[B.A. University of Colorado; J.D. University of California Hastings College of the Law; Masters of Law, 
Dispute Resolution - Pepperdine law School; former Bill Drafter Nevada Legislature, Law Clerk Nevada 
Supreme Court; Deputy Attorney General, State of Nevada, Nevada Supreme Court Settlement Judge 
until retirement] 
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